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Intersection of Memorial Avenue, 
Barrenjoey Road and Maitland Bay Drive 
 

Blackwall Road intersections upgrade  

August 2025  

 Transport for NSW acknowledges the Traditional Custodians of the lands on which we work and 
pays respect to Elders past and present. 

The NSW Government is investing $19 
million towards intersection upgrades 
on the Woy Woy peninsula. 

We are currently working to progress upgrades 
to intersections on Blackwall Road. We are 
working through the most efficient way to carry 
out the upgrades. The work is being completed in 
stages. 

What work are we doing?  

The watermain component of the project will 
continue at the intersection of Memorial Avenue 
and Barrenjoey Road in September. 

This work may involve a detour where pedestrians 
and cyclists will be redirected via Banksia Street 
to avoid the shared footpath on Barrenjoey Road. 
Signage will be in place to assist pedestrians and 
cyclists. Please see map below for further 
information.  
 
Work at this intersection will continue for around 
one year, weather permitting.  
 

When and where we’ll be working 

We’ll be continuing day work at the Maitland Bay 
Drive and Memorial Avenue intersection 
throughout September.  

Working hours are 7am to 6pm, Monday to 
Friday and if required 8am to 1pm, Saturday. 
Some night work will be required. 

Night work 

Night work will be required to complete the 
watermain works and preparation works inclusive 
of barrier installation at the intersection of 
Memorial Avenue and Barrenjoey Road. 

We’ll be working from Sunday 7 September from 
7pm-5am, Sunday to Thursday for two weeks, 
weather permitting. 

What will this mean for you? 

You may notice:  

• workers and vehicles  

• plant items and machinery 

• a reduced speed limit around the site 
compound to 60 km/h, and 40 km/h during 
working hours.  

• traffic controllers and signage  

• road closures and reduced speed limits  

• footpath closures  

• pedestrian and cyclist detours with traffic 
controllers on site to guide you  

• noise from machinery and equipment. 

Traffic changes 

There will be some temporary traffic changes to 
ensure the work zone is safe. 

Single lane and shoulder closures with traffic 
control may be in place while equipment is 
installed at night. A 40km/hr speed limit will be in 
place both during and outside work hours.  
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Please keep to speed limits and follow the 
direction of traffic controllers and signs. 

Managing our impacts 

We aim to manage our work to avoid impacts to 
the community and the environment.  

We will work to minimise our impact as much as 
possible by:  

• Reducing our noise as much as possible and by 
trying to carry out the noisiest activities by 
11pm should we need to carry out night work  

• Targeted lighting to minimise light spill.  

What’s next? 

The project is expected to take about two years 
to complete.  

We will keep the community updated as work 
progresses.  

We would like to thank you for your patience 
during this important work.  

 

Contact us 
 

 

 
Project Infoline 1800 241 570 

 

blackwall.road.intersections@transport.
nsw.gov.au 

 

For the latest traffic updates: 
Call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or 
download the app Live Traffic NSW 

 

Interpreter service 

For languages other than English call 131 
450 

 

 

 

 

 

Detour map 

 
Pedestrian and cyclist detour along Banksia Street 
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